Council Meeting

December 11, 2007

Present

Pastor Crown, Vicar Sias, Gary Schwede, Steve Cwirla, Stephanie Newland, Rudy Schroeder, Michele Price, Jim Sonksen, Burt Endsley, and Ilona Gurske.

Meeting opened at 7:35 p.m. with prayer by Pastor.

Devotions by Pastor were based on Psalm 96: Sing to the Lord a new song, for He has done marvelous things. His works are all about salvation, the creation of faith, forgiveness of sins, and overcoming weakness. We therefore joyfully dedicate our lives in service to God and others by all that we do and say. 

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as corrected. The Board of Maintenance will provide an inventory of the contents (chairs, tables, etc.) within the church facilities. 

Dec/Jan Calendar 

· Board of Christian Education meeting cancelled for January, 2008.

· Board of Stewardship meeting moved from Jan 1 to Jan 8, at 6:30 p.m.

· Women’s Guild moved from Jan 2 to Jan 9, at 1:00 p.m.

· Vicar at Grace, San Mateo for Matins on Jan 15, 22, and 29. 

Pastor 

· Missions & Evangelism – Thanks to Eric Krugler for inviting Debbie Melmon for Hotel de Zink to speak at the adult Bible class. Pastor Chan has been hospitalized due to diabetes.

· Board of Elders – Booklet for January visitations has been prepared. I have been summoned for jury duty during the first full week in January.

· Board of Christian Education – No report.

· Board of Campus Ministry – Still looking for speakers for the Spring Event. 

· Board of Stewardship – Stewardship brochure on general giving has been written.

· Vicarage – The application process for a vicar will begin next month. If you have any suggestions or concerns for vicarage, please speak to me or the Board of Elders. 

· Board of Maintenance – No report.

· Church Council – Be reminded of the three-fold emphasis from the planning session: Christian education, Vicar program, and Music/Christian art.  

· Circuit, District, and Synod – The Church Council is encouraged to visit the Web sites of District and Synod to be informed about our brothers and sisters in Christ and the leadership of same. Redeemer (Redwood City) is beginning the call process.) 

Vicar 

· Stanford Sunday Study on the theology of the cross has concluded and will continue on January 13 with a new topic: The Minor Prophets.

· The LSF group is planning a variety of social and service events, including caroling, helping with the First Friday Family Fellowship Night, a social night on January 18, and assisting with Hotel de Zink later in January.

· Care packages from the Ladies’ Guild are now being distributed to students in their final week of classes. 

· An invitation has been extended to Dr. John Nordling of Concordia Theological Seminary, Fort Wayne, to be our Spring speaker, to lecture sometime in April 2008 on the cultural context of the New Testament. Dr. Nordling is a professor in exegetical theology, an expert in the classics, and the author of the Concordia Commentary on Philemon.

· The Christmas Pageant, based this year on Luke 1-2, has had its first practice. Roles have been assigned. 

President 

· The District has sent us a synopsis of actions of its board meeting on Sept 8, 2007. The Distruct suggests duplicating and distributing it in the church bulletin. (Council recommends posting this information, as well as other related topics, on the bulletin board in the Parish Hall.) 

· The District has sent us a “2008 Congregational Pledge” form. (This form was forwarded to the Treasurer.)

· Nominations are due this Friday for a Lutheran Teacher, Principal, or Director of Christian Education for the Lux Christi award. The Council was invited to examine the letter and offer names for the award.

· Ms. Kaubish of San Jose has requested the use of TLC parking lot on the night of Friday, March 28, 2008, from 7:45 p.m. to midnight, to accommodate guests at her daughter’s wedding reception at Lucie Stern Community Center. (Council decided not to offer an invitation. However, if their guests choose to use it they will be on their own and we assume no liability.)

· Vic and Norma Hesterman inquired about opening the doors to the homeless prior to the appointed time of 9:00 p.m. arrival of the HdZ staff person. (The Council  deems this to be acceptable, if it does not become bothersome. If so, we can call the police. Our insurance does not cover our liability prior to 9:00 p.m.) 

· There was a disturbance by unruly children in the front pew during the Sunday morning early service on Dec 9. What measures are in place to minimize disturbances during the worship service?  (Normally, parents with children are encouraged to sit towards the rear of the nave. In this particular case, the mother was late and had nowhere else to sit. An elder will speak with the ushers regarding appropriate seating of parents with children.)

Vice President 

· No report.

Elders

· The every-member visits will be focusing on the new hymnal and how it can be used for worship at home.
· Kurt Lehman has proposed a recording system which would produce both a DVD and an audio CD of the worship services at Trinity. Additional equipment needed would be: wireless microphones to be located at the altar and the lecturn, an audio mixer, DVD and CD recorders, and a high-speed disk duplicator at a cost of around $1,000. Money would come from the Memorial Fund. (Council approves of expenditure.)

Missions and Evangelism 
· No report.

Christian Education (Michelle Price for Parke Treadway)

· Christmas Pageant preparations are complete. Costumes are ready. There will be food served after the program.

Maintenance 

· Men’s bathroom urinal has been repaired.

· Wall shelf installed in men’s bathroom. 

· Both furnaces in the education wing have been repaired, and new automatic thermostats have been installed. 

· Several burned-out lightbulbs have been replaced.

· Service yard clean-up continues.

· Martin Berndt and Dorothy Baker are looking into a replacement for janitorial service.

Campus Ministry

· Youth group has signed up for and will be attending the Higher Things Conference in Irvine, CA ,July 15–18. We will probably take a couple of extra days before and afterwards to travel and do some sight-seeing.

Stewardship

· Budget is finished. Plans are underway to redesign the form so it’s easier to read. 

Treasurer

· Pastor’s heath plan has been revised to a higher deductible, which will save approximately $8,000 annually. Half this savings will be placed into a savings account for future health expenses for the pastor. 

· The Wang Scholarship Fund has been terminated by Phil & Louise Wang.

· A motion was made to publish the weekly budget, including interest income, in the church bulletin to increase congregational awareness. Motion passed. Interest income is currently a separate account and is not considered as “income,” yet has been used in the past to balance the budget. The Church Council determines where the interest money will be spent. 

· Year-to-Date Treasurer’s Report through November 2007:

2007 2006
Contributions
$203,499


$199,744

Expenses
$232,123


$218,118

  
Deficit

$<28,624>


$<18,374>


Interest

$  29,280


$   22,369

Old Business

· A motion was made to combine classrooms 11 and 12 by the removal of an interior divider wall at an approximate cost of $3,000. Money to come from Capital Improvements. Motion passed. This approved motion will be presented at the next Voters’ Assembly meeting. It does not need voters’ approval because the cost is less than $5,000.

· A recommendation was made to clean the classrooms of excess materials for a “garage” sale to utilize present space more efficiently. 

· In the past, two Christmas trees were donated to Trinity for decorating the chancel. This year, the donor stated he would not be able to provide the trees. In the interim, we purchased a large tree at a cost of $414.06. Now, the donor stated he would be able to provide trees. (Council advised taking money from Altar Guild for cost of tree and accepting additional tree from donor.) 

New Business

· The Constitutional By-Laws appear to need updating. The Recording Secretary asked Council’s advice on the best procedure to follow. (Council recommended getting in touch with Bill Mills, who has been involved with these matters in the past. A computer copy of the Constitution and By-Laws for edits will need to be provided.)

Meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m.

Vicar closed with prayer.

